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For Immediate Release

Canadian seal hunters take their case to Europe

OTTAWA, March 27, 2008--- With the start of the 2008 East Coast Seal Hunt, a Canadian delegation of sealing advocates will be heading to Europe to open a dialogue between hunters and governments. The 12-day, six-country tour is being organized by the Canadian departments of Foreign Affairs and Fisheries and Oceans and comes within days after officials in Belgium announced they are considering taking measures against Canada to protest the annual hunt.

The delegation includes Loyola Sullivan, Ambassador for Fisheries Conservation, the Honourable Paul Okalik, Premier of Nunavut, Newfoundland and Labrador Natural Resources Minister Kathy Dunderdale, Guy Beaupré, Director General, Fisheries and Oceans Canada, Mark Small, Newfoundland Seal Hunter, and Denis Longuépée, Quebec Seal Hunter, and Rob Cahill, Fur Institute of Canada Executive Director.

The group will meet with parliamentarians in London, Brussels, Berlin, Paris, Vienna and Athens, to engage them on animal welfare, conservation and socio-economic issues around the hunting of seals and other wild animals.  The tour will also include discussions with government officials and other opportunities to present Canada’s arguments and messages to Europeans. The tour is taking place ahead of a European Union decision on whether to ban the import of Canadian seal products and is part of a larger effort to keep the market open.
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For further information, please contact:
Robert B. Cahill, Executive Director, Fur Institute of Canada
(613) 231-7099; cell: 613-878-0034; rcahill@fur.ca
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